Annual Village Meeting on 18 May

We held a successful Annual Village Meeting in St. Mary’s Church on 18 May with over 40 people

attending. This is a great chance to hear what’s going on in the village and for all village organisations to tell people a bit about what they have been doing and their plans for the future. It’s also an opportunity to ask for the village’s views as a guide to future plans and projects. The overall impression from the meeting was of a lively and vibrant community with an amazing range of activities, formal and informal, going on. Highlights of the proceedings were:

An update from Essex and Suffolk Water and Farrans of their progress on the pipeline and their

plans for its completion by around August. They showed some interesting aerial photos of the

pipeline being constructed. Charles Ryder reported that coordinating the pipeline project had

taken much time with regular progress meetings every week, but that overall the contractors

had been cooperative and the project had gone well. Note that Hall Road will be closed for up to

5 days in June or July while they install the pipeline across the road.

Local bus services. We heard that the Suffolk Link Demand Responsive Transport system

introduced a year ago had been a great success. A number of attendees expressed

disappointment that Suffolk Link was no longer offering a service to Haverhill, since ABC had

introduced a three-times-a-day scheduled bus service. If you have views on this, you may

o telephone Suffolk County Council on 0845 606 6067

o write to Tracey Vobe, Passenger Transport Services Manager, Suffolk County Council,

Endeavour House, Russell Road, Ipswich IP1 2BX

o e-mail her at tracey.vobe@suffolk.gov.uk

o fill in the web form at https://www.csduk.com/CSD/TransportAndStreets/

PublicTransport/gBizProduct?ProductID=PRPT01

The rejuvenated Neighbourhood Watch organisation is up and running with coordinators in

place for all areas apart from East Green (volunteer needed – talk to Sandra Dolby!). Crime

prevention leaflets have been delivered to most households, articles written for the Bugle and

the NW team is in regular contact with the police. Crime in the parish is down to 3 for last year

compared to 14 for the year before, perhaps not all due to the efforts of the NW!

Due to great efforts by the County, Borough and Parish councils, council tax in 2011-12 has

barely increased from the previous year despite the reduction in government grants and other

financial pressures.

There is a plan afoot to investigate the feasibility of turning off streetlights between say midnight

and 5.30am. This would save energy and reduce light pollution of the night sky.

The Parish Council’s achievements during the past year and plans for the coming year were

presented, along with an analysis of how the council spends the money collected via Council

Tax. Key projects for the coming year are a new footpath map and information board, relandscaping

of the Village Garden and Millennium Oak area, a taller post for the village sign,

possibly a lower basketball hoop or similar in the play area for younger children, another

fireworks and bonfire night on 4 or 5 November (the vast majority at the meeting preferred

Saturday 5th), and to look into the possibility of an event for the Diamond Jubilee around 4 June

2012.

Edward Fletcher updated us on progress of the repairs and reinstatement of the Village Hall

after December’s disastrous flood. It was good to hear that the new floor will be solid maple, as

close a match to the original as possible, paid for by the insurance, and that the committee

hope to reopen the hall in September with a party event. Also the heating system is to be

improved. The committee was thanked for their work in running the hall and particularly for their

efforts in organising the repairs at this difficult time.

Community Speedwatch is active in the village with good support from volunteers. Four speed


Checks have taken place over the past year and 20 drivers have been “clocked”.
With the departure of John Eley the church is now without a rector, but is nevertheless

maintaining a schedule of services. They have a sizeable quota to pay every year to the

Diocese but so far they have managed it. The fete is a tremendous help, raising over £2,000

each year. This year it will be on Sunday 10 July with a steel band, vintage cars and fresh bread

as well as all the usual attractions, again in the lovely garden at Great Bradley Hall thanks to the

generous permission of the Ryders. Note the date!

The Bowls Club is fully functional but would like more members, especially men.

The Art Group continues to flourish under the expert tuition of local artist Jan Couling. Sessions

have finished for this year but will restart in September, hopefully back at the Village Hall.

Scottish Country Dancing has been meeting in Thurlow but can’t wait to get back into the

Village Hall in September.

WEA courses on Wednesday mornings have included:

o Social History of Britain, 1800 – 1914, led by Simon Doney

o History of the English Language Part 1, with by Rosemary Williams

Upcoming courses planned are:

o Sept 2011, “Shakespeare’s Heritage in Music – his influence on composers” led by

Peter Goodwin

o Jan 2012, “10 Greatest Films”, with Laurence Staig

o Sept 2012, History of the English Language Part 2, with by Rosemary Williams

What variety!

the Litter Pick was attended by 22 volunteers to whom many thanks, as well as the police and 3

press photographers! This is a great service to the village. It also stimulated St. Edmundsbury to

come and collect the rubbish and clear up Bradley Hill.

The Parish Council’s Village Face Lift project had resulted in daffodils being planted on the

triangle at the top of Hall Road thanks to Charles Ryder and to the tidying up and planting of the

verge opposite Bluebell Cottage thanks to Ron and Cathy Bell. This project will continue with

the new plans for the Village Garden and Millennium Oak area. New ideas are always welcome!

The possibility of having a grit spreader and a team of volunteers to grit pavements in the

village for the safety of villagers in icy weather was discussed. People thought the idea good,

but we will need more volunteers if this is to be realised.

Everyone who contributes to or organises village events and activities were thanked, many by name, as well as all those who attend and support such events. We are lucky to live in such a thriving village.

This is only a summary of the most important matters from the meeting. If you want to know more, have a look at the official minutes which will be on the village web site or available to look at (ask John Barnett), and come along to next year’s meeting!

Rowan Sylvester-Bradley
